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Anthony Sawaia

From: Anthony Sawaia <asawaia@crmc.ri.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, August 14, 2024 1:56 PM
To: 'Tom Principe'
Cc: 'Jerry Kirby'; 'Helen Johnson- Kirby Perkins'; 'Jeremiah Lynch'; 'Madeline Melchert'; 

'Karen Beck'
Subject: RE: CRMC File 2024-06-087 William J Ruh Trust

Tom, 
 
It is CRMC’s position that a meeting at this time would not be productive. It would be more prudent to wait to receive 
the Town approvals and any comments they may have. The Public Notice and any potential comments/objections 
received would be useful to have prior to a meeting as well. Until the Town sign offs come in, the application will be held 
in abeyance.  
 
I will note that I noticed the design has not changed from what was submitted in the PD 2024-02-112. In that PD I 
recommended reducing the proposed footprint to either meet the standards or to reduce the variances to less than or 
equal to 50%. It appears that the dwelling footprint could reasonably be reduced and still meet the desired 3 bedroom, 
2.5 bath that is proposed.  
 
For example, if the dwelling is squared off, the SLC would be ~1,292 SF increase, which would be 168% increase. Down 
from the 220% currently proposed. While this scenario still requires the full 50’ coastal buffer, it may be able to meet a 
less than or equal to 50% variance for the buffer. This scenario which would be a 25’ buffer would create a larger 
setback distance of at least 10’. The current proposed setback from the buffer is 3.3’. While this 10’ setback would still 
be a variance to the standard 25’ setback, it is consistent with setback variances CRMC has administratively approved in 
the past.  
 
We will wait for Town approvals and then we can assess how we will proceed with this application. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Anthony   
 
Anthony Sawaia 
Environmental Scientist II 
Coastal Resources Management Council 
Oliver Stedman Government Center 
4808 Tower Hill Road Wakefield, RI   02879  
(401)-783-3370 
http://www.crmc.ri.gov 
 

From: Tom Principe <tom@principeengineering.com>  
Sent: Friday, August 9, 2024 10:04 AM 
To: Anthony Sawaia <asawaia@crmc.ri.gov> 
Cc: Jerry Kirby <jerry@kirbyperkins.com>; Helen Johnson- Kirby Perkins <helen@kirbyperkins.com>; Jeremiah Lynch 
<jlynch@mvllaw.com>; Madeline Melchert <madeline@hullcovedesign.com>; Karen Beck 
<karen@principeengineering.com> 
Subject: Re: CRMC File 2024-06-087 William J Ruh Trust 
 




